



330 Hatch Drive Foster City, California 94404

April 17, 2024

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg, Secretary U.S. Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Ave., SE Washington, DC 20590

RE:

Support Letter for Maine Department of Transportation (MaineDOT)

Application to the Federal Transit Administration Low or No Emission Grant Program

Dear Secretary Buttigieg,

Motiv Power Systems, Inc. is pleased to support MaineDOT's request for funding through the Federal Transit Administration's Fiscal Year 2024 Low or No Emission Grant Program.

MaineDOT, in partnership with a group of twelve (12) Maine transit agencies, is seeking funding for low and no emissions vehicles for transit service across Maine, including associated infrastructure and equipment as well as staff training and workforce development programs. As part of the application, MaineDOT is proposing an innovative approach to ensure successful implementation of the participating transit agencies' fleet transition plans including joint procurement strategies and a collaborative workforce development effort facilitated by the state.

This grant will provide urgently needed funds to enable transit agencies to not only replace aging diesel and gasoline transit vehicles, but to do so with hybrid and electric vehicles that advance agency and state climate goals. The requested chargers are necessary for these vehicles to be placed in service. The training and workforce development funds will provide quality jobs to Mainers and ensure a skilled, diverse, and sustainable labor force is available to support this transition.

Introducing these vehicles throughout the State of Maine will reduce greenhouse gas emissions, mitigate the impacts of climate change, and directly support the goals of the State's climate action plan "Maine Won't Wait" and corresponding Clean Transportation Roadmap, which calls for continuing to decarbonize Maine's transportation sector.

Motiv Power Systems is similarly committed to freeing fleets from fossil fuels. As a leading manufacturer of medium-duty commercial trucks and transit vehicles, Motiv understands the importance for fleets to develop innovative approaches to their path to electrification. The coordination of vehicle delivery, infrastructure, driver training, and related workforce development are all critical to the implementation of an electrification strategy to reduce GHG emissions and improve peoples' lives and livelihoods. The funds requested for this project are a catalyst to make the beginnings of these transit agencies' transitions to alternative fuel vehicles a success, and the foundation for a total fleet transformation.

Motiv Power Systems strongly supports MaineDOT's grant application for this pivotal project. Motiv is hopeful that you will give the project your full consideration and award the requested funding.

Sincerely,

Motiv Power Systems, Inc.

By: Robert Teffeteller

Its: Vehicle Incentives & Policy Specialist Email: Robert.Teffeteller@motivps.com

Tel: (650) 458-4804 ext. 2